
 
 
From: Employee Communications  
Sent: Wednesday, 7 July 2021 12:59 PM 
To: All employees 
Subject: Message from Rob: COVIDSafe settings to be eased further in Melbourne 
 

 

 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
Health Minister Martin Foley has just announced a further easing of restrictions for Metropolitan Melbourne, 
bringing them into line with Regional Victoria. 
 
This means from 11:59pm Thursday (tomorrow):  
 

All of Victoria 

 

• You will need to carry a mask at all times. 
 

• Masks will no longer be required in workplaces where staff do not interact with the 
public, including in offices. 

 

• Masks are still required while travelling on public transport. Metro employees will also 
need to wear a mask when their roles require them to interact with passengers and 
members of the public. 

 

• The limits to private gatherings, of 15 people per day, will remain. 
 

                     
A full list of restrictions and the latest media statement are attached. 
 
Please remember:   
 

• Strong COVIDSafe measures remain in place at all Metro offices and work locations, including Projects 
Alliance offices and frontline worksites. This includes the recent roll-out of the Service Victoria QR Code 
system, in addition to existing internal check-in requirements. 

 

• These measures will be unique to each workplace, so it’s important to follow all instructions, relevant to 
your location. Speak to your manager if you need further information. 

 

• Vaccines now available to eligible Victorians. The Department of Health has advised available COVID-19 
vaccines are safe. We urge all eligible colleagues to consider the opportunity to get vaccinated. 

 
 
The latest public health guidance will be updated regularly at coronavirus.vic.gov.au, including information 
around vaccine bookings and eligibility. 
 
Stay safe and be well. 
 
Rob 

http://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/book-your-vaccine-appointment


 
Executive Director Safety and People   
 

 
 
 


